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ATASCADERO REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED 

TRUMPETER 

President: – Becky Hallett – 805-423-3241 – rmhallett303@yahoo.com 
1st VP: Programs – Terri Pope – 661-319-5231 – terrip1@sbcglobal.net 
2nd VP: Membership – Juanita McDaniel – 661-979-2068 – juamcd12@sbcglobal.net 
3rd VP: Ways/Means– Dena Snedden – 310-625-2615– dsnedden@sbcglobal.net 
Recording Secretary: – Nancy DuVall– 805-460-9448 – nancyduvall9@gmail.com          
Treasurer: – Laura Miller – 661-301-5376 – lamiller61@yahoo.com  

24th Congressional District 
17th State Senatorial District 

35th Assembly District 
atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com 

www.facebook.com/ARWFclub  

April 2024 17 TIME DIAMOND AWARD WINNING CLUB VOLUME 059- NO.04 

Don’t forget to wear your Elephant Jewelry to the 
meeting.  If you don’t have or want more          
Elephant jewelry, check out the Jewelry Table. 
Barbara Tull always has some beautiful jewelry  
to check out. 

ARWF CREED 
I will do more than watch…..I will participate 
I will do more than dream…..I will work 
I will do more than belong…..I will be enthusiastic  
I will do more than follow…..I will lead 
I will do more than be a citizen…..I will be a patriot 
I will do more than be a member….I will be an integral, 
active, enthusiastic volunteer on the ARWF team! 

  ARWF CALENDAR 

Date: ARWF General Meeting 
  4th Tuesday 
          April 23, 2024 
Check-in: 11:00AM  
Lunch: 11:30 AM 
Meeting Cost: $15.00 
Speaker: Nina Spinello, President 
of Cuesta Turning Pt 
Menu: Chicken Salad, Croissant 
Rolls, Fruit Salad, Bundt Cakes 
Location:  Republican HQ                           
  7357 El Camino Real   
  
Please RSVP through the        
Punchbowl Invitation.  If you don’t 
get it, email at arwfclub@gmail.com      

                                                                                                      
ARWF Board Meeting                                                                                           

Date: Wednesday April 3, 2024 9:30am                                                           
RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters                                         

7357 El Camino Real                                          
         Like us on Facebook!                                                                                            
Facebook.com/ARWFclub     

 

mailto:nancyduvall9@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
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President’s Message – April —2024 
Dear Members and Fellow Patriots  
We are now in the season of elections.  This year is especially wrought with lies, deception, voter 
fraud, and maybe the most heinous of all, “lawfare”.  But rather than focusing on the negative aspects 
of an election season, I invite you to focus on the positive side. 
First, I think we can reasonably determine that Heather Moreno has most likely won her bid for the 
Supervisorial Seat for District 5 especially since KSBY called the race on Friday March 22nd saying 
only 1,000 ballots were left to count and it was not possible for Susan Funk to get ahead of that.  
Please note that at the time of this writing the County Clerk has not yet certified the election. Please 
thank God for His hand in this appointment, for nothing happens without Him.   Please continue to 
pray that the votes that have been counted are protected and certified and that any efforts to just    
randomly find a box of “extra ballots” that somehow got overlooked are not inserted into the count.  
Thank you to all who worked so hard on Heather’s campaign.  I know lots of personal time was     
invested in getting Heather elected with hours of phone calling, walking door to door, putting up 
signs, mailing flyers, and financial donations.   
We need this kind of intensity and stamina to get across the finish line to “Recall Bruce Gibson”.  We 
will need every “body” who is capable and willing to be a signature gather, drivers for the signature 
gathers, phone callers contacting registered Republicans.  With the same hard work put into 
Heather’s successful campaign we can and will achieve another victory for conservative values and 
principles by “OUSTING” Bruce Gibson, not only from the Supervisor’s position but also, he will 
lose his presidency with CSAC.  This is extremely crucial to protecting our property taxes from    
skyrocketing.   
Also, the appointed Templeton School Board Trustee was another win for the children as well as 
Conservative values and principles.  Cheryl Parks was appointed unanimously by the Templeton 
School Board to serve out the 7-month vacancy.  Thank you, God, for blocking Matt Ellison from 
getting this appointment for he is a far left progressive trying to get into that position to advance his 
progress ideology onto our children.  We must continue to be ready to volunteer and use whatever 
gifts God has blessed us with to get the 3 seats that will be up in November of 2024.  I have no doubt 
Mr. Ellison will be running for one of those seats.  
Race for the Senate is Steve Garvey against Adam Schiff, our very own Jason Anderson against   
Panetta and Dalila Epperson against Dawn Addis.  A lot of work and effort to be done here, but we 
know it can be accomplished with prayer and hard work.   
These are all positive outcomes at local and state levels.  We have so much to be grateful for.  During 
this special time of Holy Week and Easter Sunday, let us take time to thank our Lord for answered 
prayer.  May you and your family and friends enjoy a holy and sacred Easter Sunday. 
Becky Hallett 
ARWF President  
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SPEAKER FOR APRIL WILL BE NINA SPINELLO: 
Nina is the Chapter President at Turning Point USA (TPUSA), a prominent     
conservative student organization. Proven leadership in fostering an inclusive 
and engaging environment for students passionate about conservative values. 
Spearheading initiatives to promote free speech, limited government, and     
free-market principles on campus. Dedicated to empowering fellow students to 
become informed leaders and advocates for conservative ideals. Committed to 
creating a platform for open dialogue and intellectual diversity. Join me in     
advancing the principles that shape our nation's future. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all who helped with the Precinct working on March 5th. This time our 
Adopt a Poll was with the SLO Tea Party.  We had another great crew!  Look forward to 
doing the November Elections,  
hopefully in a different place.   
Very liberal Church, and terrible lighting! 

Juanita McDaniel Annemarie Boyer 

Larry McDaniel Cheryl Wieczorek 

Helen Morrison Lupe McClellan 

Carmen Kessler Lori Pratt 

Shirley Read Rebecca Hallett 

Julie Mundee Laurie Richards 

Jennifer Grinager Clydie LaVelle 

Dora Espinoza Anita Brooks 

Laura Miller Darla Stephenson 

Melanie Ots Nancy DuVall 
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SPEAKER FOR MARCH WAS DARCIA STEBBENS: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Darcia Stebbens, also known as Miss Information, was the speaker at our March 26 luncheon.  We know 
she’s full of real, perfect information. She is a CPA in tax season, but she loves any opportunity to talk with 
people about how we are all fed up with (s)elected officials forcing unwanted programs on us and not        
listening to us. Darcia said she got started because she saw patterns that didn’t make sense when covid hit in 
2020, which shut down the world, and affected election processes. 
 Darcia said the truth about election corruption is coming out. She talked about some of the ways we 
know this is happening. The movie 2,000 Mules shows us the trafficking of ballots, like there’s trafficking of 
people. It’s all related. 
 The movie, ‘Selection Code’, is about Gold Star mother, Tina Peters, who was the County Clerk     
Recorder for Mesa County, Colorado for the 2020 election. Her county used Dominion machines. Tina      
Peters took a complete copy of ballot images and data from the dominion server right after the election. 
Then, Dominion came to her offices to do a software update. After their update, she made copies again. They 
were different. Files had been written over. Files had been deleted. So there was no way she could ever go 
back and say that these were the numbers for November 2020. These are the people who voted, and these are 
the ballot images, because it had been changed. Tina Peters exposed some things that people did not want       
exposed. She has sustained many personal attacks because of it. She’s been arrested.  She’s been jailed. She’s 
been placed on house arrest, all because something wasn’t right about an election that she was in charge of, 
so she documented it. 
 She presented her data at Mike Lindell’s Cyber Security Symposium in 2021. At the symposium, and 
for thousands of hours since, hackers, cyber ninjas and other experts have extensively studied the before and 
after data she collected. People like Jeff O’Donnel, The Lone Raccoon, or the Maga Raccoon, from Florida, 
used material derived from this to do 3 different reports on Mesa County, Colorado. The documentation that 
Tina Peters derived has been added to the Kari Lake v Adrian Fontes Superior Court case. That case has to 
do with the problematic November 2022 election in Maricopa County, Arizona. 
 In Michigan, there was suspicious registration activity ahead of the November 2020 election. A  
County Clerk in Muskegon alerted police to 8,000 to 10,000 new registrations that came into her office right 
before the election.  A man was arrested who was connected to it. Then there were extensive investigations 
across Michigan, and over 100,000 registrations were found that were put in by a limited number of people. 
The FBI took over the investigation, and we have not heard about it since. These improper registration    
numbers were more than enough to overcome the number of votes that supposedly were for Biden in his 
“win” over Trump. 
 .  
  



5 

5 

Darcia gave us more fun facts. 100% of the people on registered voter lists are sent a vote-by-mail ballot. 
Many registered voters receive multiple ballots. The son of the Riverside County sheriff received 5. Voter 
rolls are actually controlled by third party agencies. Eric is the name of one company and it controls the voter 
rolls of 22 states.  
 The counting of the ballots is ultimately done with Dominion Machines and software. These are digital 
files, and with digital files, information can be manipulated. The machines are connected to the internet and so 
the information is not secure. The information is being sent out internationally, then being sent back. There is 
evidence but it has not been allowed to be presented. There were no evidentiary hearings. There was no      
discovery. The Fox News Dominion suit was not allowed to go to discovery. They settled.  
 This is not a partisan issue. In 2016, Democrats cried that the machines could be hacked. In 2020, it 
was the Republicans. 
 She talked about how, if you are a United States citizen and you are overseas, you can request a ballot 
online, and you can even fax your ballot in. That is not secure. Our county has about 700 military and civilian 
voters overseas. 
 Darcia said in the 2020 elections and beyond, in San Luis Obispo County and elsewhere in the country, 
statistically impossible patterns occurred. Some counties had more than 100% voter turnout, or 95% turnout, 
etc. That’s unheard of!  Sometimes every single precinct in an area had the exact same suspicious pattern for a 
candidate(s).  
 Darcia talked about voting. We need to get to where we have one day elections, voting in person with 
paper ballots, at a precinct, with voter I.D. That is the most secure way to vote. You don’t have to show them 
your vote-by-mail ballot. A precinct worker will call to make sure you haven’t already voted. Then you get a 
precinct ballot, not a provisional ballot. Don’t let any precinct or election chaos keep you from voting in     
person on election day. Darcia saw a meme the other day that said, “Don’t let Trump cheat. Require voter 
I.Ds. and paper ballots.”  We agree! 
 The ballots need to be counted at the precincts. Even with just 4 people counting at each precinct, we 
could have verified counts, verified ballots in 12 hours. If there are 8 people counting, we could have results 
in 6 hours. It would cost $37,500 county wide to pay people $25.00 an hour to count.  
 Half of the counties in California are vote center counties. That means kiosks are placed throughout the 
county. Voters vote on a computer screen. The vote gets counted electronically, then and there. We do not 
want that. The further you remove the person from the vote and the vote from the counting, the more can   
happen.  
 Darcia talked about her court case, In 2022, Darcia called for recounts in the June 2022 4th district   
supervisorial race, and in the November 2022 2nd district supervisorial race. $48,000 was paid for this. We had 
to halt the recounts when we started running out of funds. That was the county’s goal. But Darcia said we   
received very worthwhile information during the recount. When the county clerk charged Darcia another 
$7,000 without any invoices, Darcia knew not to pay it.  For almost a year Darcia was in court dealing with 
the case. At one point, she represented herself in superior court. Happily, Darica won!  And the county owes 
her money! 
 Darcia went on to talk about the Bruce Gibson Recall. Gibson said on the capitol steps in Sacramento 
that 100% of our county was in favor of supporting ACA1. He told Californians that San Luis Obispo County 
lost out on $25 million dollars because the people didn’t pass a 1% sales tax. He said the 66 2/3% required for 
voter approval is too high a threshold. It would have passed if we had a constitutional amendment lowering it 
to 55%.  We the People see it differently. San Luis Obispo County taxpayers saved $25 million dollars! There 
are many reasons to recall Gibson, but his behavior on the capitol steps was the last straw. It was time to send 
a very clear message that he wasn’t representing us accurately and thus the Recall Bruce Gibson Campaign 
began. 
 Darcia’s call to action was for as many who can to help get signatures on the Recall petition. Come to 
HQ and make phone calls to Republican voters, or take petitions to people who request it. We only have 4 
more weeks to get enough signatures to get it on the next ballot. It doesn’t have to be controversial. This     
petition stage just gets it on the ballot so people can have a choice to recall Bruce Gibson or not.  Lots of   
people in the county want Gibson to be recalled, but it has to be our district that does it! 
 Darcia reminded us that throughout human history, God has used imperfect people, like herself, for his 
purpose. Darcia wanted us to realize that we have the same abilities she has. She told herself, “If not me then 
who?” We can ask ourselves the same question. We don’t have to think someone is more qualified to do it. It 
really is fun to get involved in the process. 
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RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters 
7357 El Camino Real, Atascadero 

hours are 12:00pm to 4pm Monday through Friday 
(805)541-4010—Office Manager—Cheryl Burbach 

You can also register to vote at the RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters.                         
If you know of someone who needs to register  

let them know to come on down. 

2024 Caring For America 
In the months of April and May, the ARWF will be supporting and blessing Kyndal Gottfried a    
second grader that attends Monterey Road Elementary School and lives in Atascadero. Kyndal has 
been battling Medulloblastoma for three years, and she and her mother have been flying to     
Georgia for her clinical trials for the past year. Her mother, Raquel, is a single mother and        
Atascadero native who is manager at the Atascadero In-N-Out. She graduated from Atascadero 
High School in 2005. 
 
Kyndal's cancer journey began with treatment in 2021 at the Children's Hospital in Houston. After  
a year of treatment, they were ecstatic with the news of her remission. Unfortunately,  a few 
months later, her cancer returned. After Kyndal was diagnosed again, she began treatment at the 
Children's Hospital of Los Angeles. 
 
When the treatment was deemed unsuccessful, Raquel cast a wide net to find a clinical trial that 
would work for Kyndal's specific cancer. That is where they found a clinical trial in Augusta,     
Georgia. They have organized two fundraisers and spread the word via newspapers and KSBY 
news. They feel incredibly grateful for the outpouring of love and support both emotionally and    
financially from this community, however the travel costs have been more costly than expected.  
 
At the April and May meetings, the Caring for America Committee will be collecting donations for 
Kyndal and her mother to help ease some of the travel expenses for her treatments in Georgia. 
Let's bless this family with our support and love.  
 
The Caring for America Committee 
Annemarie Boyer, Laura Miller, Terri Pope 
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www.atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com 

se let the editor of this newsletter know if you have any contact information changes.   
This way, we can continue to send your newsletter without you missing any important 

[  ]  
[  ]       
 

: _____________________________________Month/Day of Birth__________                                                             

:  _____________________________________________________________                                                             

_________________________________________ ____________________ 

 

    ___________________________________ 

[  ]  [  ]  

to $15 
 

 

 
 
 
 

P.O.BOX 1664 
ATASCADERO, CA 93423 

 14-TIME DIAMOND AWARD CLUB 

So far we have 160 ARWF Members and 23 Associates.  We only 
have 12 people on the list that haven’t paid their 2024 dues.          
If you are one of the 12 please 
bring the $35.00 to the     
Headquarters or to the next 
meeting or mail them to:  
ARWF 
P.O.Box 1664  
Atascadero, CA 93423 
 
Welcome to the club: 
Katie Horton   Jutta Wilson 
Maria Goldman  Kathy Henderson 
Dawn Merzon  Louise LeBlanc 
Celia Beyn   Linda Quinlan 
Mary Fielder   

If you don’t have an 
ARWF Name Badge
($10.00) mention it  
to Juanita at the     
Meeting or contact 
Kathy Jorgens 
805-460-9947 

ARWF Dues for 2024 

Melanie Ots April 01 

Jennifer Grinager April 03 

Natalie Burton April 04 

Lillian Burns April 06 

Jerrie Dahlen April 08 

Kathy Henderson April 09 

Sherry Martinez April 14 

Suzie Anderson April 16 

Kathy Jorgens April 21 

Sue Walters April 21 

Joyce Ross April 22 

Peggy Ioppini April 27 

Cheryl Wieczorek April 29 

Barbara Bridwell April 30 

http://www.atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com/
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Prayer Chain  
Please let Juanita know if you want  

to be added on this page. arwfclub@gmail.com 

Edie is still recuperating at Danish Home from  
falling and breaking her wrist. 
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LOCAL REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED MEETINGS  
Atascadero RWF, 4th Tuesday @ Republican Headquarters 
Estero Bay RWF, 3rd Thursday @ Inn at Morro Bay 
Paso Robles RWF, 3rd Monday @ Quail Run Estates  

Your Representatives: 
 

City Council — 
Meets: 2nd & 4th Tuesday @ 6 PM 

Mayor Heather Moreno (805) 460-9537   
hmoreno@atascadero.org  

Mayor ProTem Susan Funk (805) 464-7709  
  Sfunk@atascadero.org 

Council Member Mark Dariz (805) 462-9488  
mdariz@atascadero.org  

  Council Member Heather Newsom (805) 470-3400  
hnewsom@atascadero.org   
Council Member Charles Bourbeau (805)470-3400 
cbourbeau@atascadero.org 

County Board of Supervisors — 

Meets Tuesdays@9 AM 

Fifth District: Debbie Arnold (805) 781-4339 
darnold@co.slo.ca.us 

First District John Peschong (805) 781-5456 
jpeschong@co.slo.ca.us 

State Senator – John Laird (D) 
State Capitol Room 4066 Sacramento, CA 95817 
1026 Palm St, Suite 201, SLO, CA 93401 
(916) 651-4017  (805) 549-3784                                                                                                                                         
Senator.laird@senate.ca.gov  

Assembly Member – Dawn Addis (D) 
State Capitol 1021 O St Suite 5350 , P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249-0030 
Phone: (916) 319-2030 Fax: (916) 319-2135 
1304 Broad St. SLO, CA 93401 
Phone: (805) 549-3381  

Governor—Gavin Newsom (D)  
First Floor, State Capitol, Sacramento, CA 95814 (916) 445-2841 
governor@governor.ca.gov 

U.S. Senator—Dianne Feinstein (D) 
2500 Tulare St., Suite 4290, Fresno, CA 93721 
(559) 485-7430 or (202) 224-3841 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg., Washington, D.C. 20510-0504  
https:www.feinstein.senate.gov 

U.S. Senator—Alex Padilla (D) 
2500 Tulare St., Suite 5290, Fresno, CA 93721 
(559) 497-5109 or (202) 224-3553 
112 Hart Senate Office Bldg., Washington, D.C. 20510-0504 

U.S. Representative—Jimmy Panetta (D)19th District 

2231 Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D.C. 20515            
(202) 225-3601 
1411 Marsh Street, Suite 205, SLO, CA 93401 (805) 546-8348 

Republican Party — 
National:  310 First St., Washington, D.C. 20003  
(202) 863-8500, www.gop.com 
State:  1001 K St., Sacramento, CA 95814                                                           
(916) 448-9496 www.cagop.org                                                                    
Local:  RPSLO County 7357 El Camino Real, Atascadero, CA 
93422 
Chair Randall Jordan (805) 391-0209 randall@palomarhomes.com 
 

Voters Registration —                                               
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/ 
Voter registration forms are available at the Republican Headquarters in          
Atascadero or you can also pick up one at your county elections office, library, 
Department of Motor Vehicles offices, or U.S. post office. It is important that 
 your voter registration application be filled out completely and be postmarked 
or  hand-delivered to your county elections office at least 15 days before the 
election.  

If you aren’t already   
registered on NFRW go 
to https://www.nfrw.org/
Login/Registration?
returnurl=%2f 
   open camera to label 

ARWF EXCECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS 

President: – Becky Hallett – 805-423-3241 – rmhallett303@yahoo.com                           
1st VP: Programs – Terri Pope – 661-319-5231 – terrip1@sbcglobal.net 
2nd VP: Membership – Juanita McDaniel – 661-979-2068 – juamcd12@sbcglobal.net 
3rd VP: Ways/Means– Dena Snedden – 310-625-2615– dsnedden@sbcglobal.net 
Recording Secretary: – Nancy DuVall– 805-460-9448 – nancyduvall9@gmail.com          
Treasurer: – Laura Miller – 661-301-5376 – lamiller61@yahoo.com  

mailto:hmoreno@atascadero.org
mailto:hmoreno@atascadero.org
mailto:cbourbeau@atascadero.org
mailto:jpeschong@co.slo.ca.us
mailto:governor@gorvernor.ca.go
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/
mailto:nancyduvall9@gmail.com
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